
17th December 2014 

Dear Pupils, 

I know that you have heard that the Ofsted Inspectors have agreed with 

what you and I already knew – that Upton is an ‘outstanding’ school.  I am 

sure that - like me, you are pleased that they noticed the extremely hard work of all the 

people who work at Upton. We are very lucky to have a team of staff who take such care to 

make sure that you all do well and that Upton is such a happy and successful place. 

What you may not realise is this. Having worked as a Headteacher and then as an Education 

Adviser, I have seen lots and lots of Ofsted reports. Seldom, if ever, have I seen one 

where inspectors say so many good things about the pupils. When they read the report the 

Governors could see just how important your contribution was. 

So they asked me to write to say ‘thank you’ for all your very hard work. Just as we are 

lucky to have excellent staff, we are lucky to have pupils who are - as the inspectors say -   

‘totally engrossed in and committed to their learning’. 

Thank you for all you have done. You can be very proud. Keep up the efforts! 

With best wishes for a well-deserved and happy holiday, 

Yours sincerely 

Robin Curtis  

Chairman of Governors 


